John R. Lehman

2151 Oakland Rd., # 497

San Jose, CA 95131

jrlmail@gmail.com

Mar. 17, 2009

Senator Jeff Denham

Jim Kjol, Chief of Staff

California State Senate

Twelfth Senate District

State Capitol, Room 3076

Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Sen. Denham and Mr. Kjol:

Jeff Golin has asked me to write a letter to address what Tucker Liske said in his letter.  These are my comments arising while reading Tucker's letter:

I am a visit supervisor for the Golins.  

I have endeavored to avoid all conflict of interest and all appearance of such by not accepting any payment for supervising.  When we went to a restaurant I paid as much as I would have paid for my meal on an ordinary day.  (When the restaurant was slightly more expensive, I let Jeff pay the difference, and I regard that as him paying for the
expenses of the supervised visit.)  I am neither indebted to them nor indebted to San Andreas Regional Center in any way monetary or otherwise, nor are there any monetary ties or effects, contingent on or even indirectly resulting from, whatever I say about this family or this case.

During these last 2 or 3 years Nancy looks like there is something wrong with her care, in the appearance of her toenails, lower legs, fingers, hands, shoulders, jaw, and teeth.  I am not blaming the Talla care home though; I'll explain more further down in this letter.

Nancy's legs sometimes look swollen; and her hands and fingers look stiff and very curled and she (Nancy) looks at them a lot, and a few months ago there was a scar on one finger that looked recent.  At one time several months ago we all noticed that her toenails looked thick with fungus.  Her shoulders look somewhat wasted or hunched.  She seems to have deteriorated since I first saw her.  Her fingers and hands seem more curled now than before.  A few years ago she seemed more interested in things; for example she watched me wash dishes.

Jeff, Elsie, and Roselily Talla are all trying to make the best of a very bad situation imposed and perpetuated by SARC, though Roselily does not say that.  Rather than working toward a more normal family life and a more cooperative situation, SARC imposes arbitrary, draconian, heart-rending separations, and imposes restrictions, which would be intolerable and alienating to most families.

Regarding eating with her parents:  When Nancy is full, I observed that she turns her head away.  I have not seen any signs of vomiting or nausea.

We know that the Talla care home is following orders from SARC.  At least some of Nancy's visible ailments could be due to medical neglect, which could be a form of abuse, and which could be SARC's fault.  Meanwhile, SARC has made it exceedingly difficult (or maybe impossible) to obtain an independent medical examination.  Other forms of abuse remain a possibility, of course.  The primary suspect, for both neglect and other forms of abuse, is not the Talla care home, but rather SARC itself.

At Thanksgiving I believe we were there 2 hours.  No one suggested that we had to leave before the end of the party.  We had been invited for Thanksgiving dinner. At Thanksgiving, Elsie offered food to others and asked whether Shawna might have some of it.  That is all rather different from how Tucker describes it.  He writes that Elsie "attempted to feed some other residents".  His description is misleading from the truth.     Elsie offered food, she did not "attempt to feed" the other residents. 

Tucker's letter refers to "odor" but I have not noticed any.

I don't recall any accusation about breaking a finger but I did see Nancy's fingers and they look as though at least one of them could have been broken within the past year or two.

/s/ John Lehman 

 John Lehman

